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PRESENT: C. Abbott (President), K. Aquila, R. Babcock, D. Burke (Secretary), J. Case, K. Chin, N. Christensen, K.
Doyle, B. Edelbach, B. Ellis, P. Emerick, M. Emsthausen, S. Farrington, M. Fine, T. Gilbert, E. Grissing, M. Heel, D.
Hennenberg, E. Lanzafame, J. McPhee, M. Meyer, M. Ofsowitz, P. Ornt, P. Peterson, H. Pierre-Philippe (Vice President),
E. Putnam, M. Redlo, M. Sample, P. Sarantis, T. Schichler, D. Shaw, C. Silvio, J. Smith, H. Williams, A. Wilson, M.
Witz, H. Wynn-Preische
ABSENT: A. Bauer, A. Conte, J. Cottrell, G. Fazekas, K. Mooney-Graves, M. Kachaluba, J. Kucich, J. Mahar, S.
McCormack, D. Navarro, D. Olaode, M. Oliver, J. Oriel, E. Pierce, J. Santos
GUESTS: J. Ayala, D. Cecero, K. Collins, C. Downing, K. Jenkins, K. McKinsey-Mabry, H. Murphy, A. Pennella

Meeting called to order: 3:38 p.m.

1. Guest Speaker: Ann Pennella (CCTE):
In January 2011, a FIPSE innovationgrant was awarded to MCC to establish the Community Center for
Teaching Excellence (CCTE). The Community Centerfor Teaching Excellence is designed to createa K-20
pipeline for student success. FIPSE innovation Grant funding started in January 2011; a Facilitation
Committee was formed including partners named in the grant: two K-12 districts (Rochester City and Rush-
Henrietta),and three 4-year colleges (SUNY Brockport, Geneseo, and St. John Fisher). The Facilitation
Committee began forming a vision, mission and goals. In April-June 2011, there was a staff search and
selection. In in July - September2011, the new Directorconductedan initial literature reviewand worked to
solidify relationships withall partners. In October-December 2011, the core documents on Vision, Mission,
and Goals were finalized, a review ofbaseline student data occurred, and the group developed a glossary of
terms common across K-20. The Faculty Fellows Program for K-20 Educators launched in March 2012 with
MCC faculty and teachers from Rush-Henriettaand RCSD. Currently
(Fall2012), thereare twenty-two Fellows implementing instructional changes anddoingaction research to
assess the impact on student learning. Applications to participate in the Fellows Program beginning in Spring
2013 (a two semester program Spring-Fall) willbe available nextweek. The goal is high impact teaching
strategies to better prepare students forcollege, shorten time to completion, improve post-secondary
performance and satisfya need for skilled individuals for the workforce.
A. Pennella reviewed the CCTE website for additional information and resources:

Faculty Fellow Program Fall 2012
• 22 Fellows are currently incorporating high- impact instructional practices and conductingaction research
to assess their effectiveness.

New Fellows cohort will launch in Spring 2013: STEMand Liberal Arts groups will include educators from
all partner institutions.
Fellows Program applications will be available online next week.
For More Information:

• Current MCC Fellows: Thomas Blake, Maria Brandt, Mark Bellavia, Angelique Johnston, Elizabeth
Johnston, John Striebich & Jessica Wilkie
• Website: http://www.communitycenterforteachingexcellence.org/
• Program Office: 8-624
• Program Director: Ann Pennella, x 3071
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